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St. Brigid’s PS Tirkane/Bunscoil Naomh Bríd Tír Chiana     
Newsletter/Nuachtlitir
May/Bealtaine 2024
Phone: 028 79643346
email: info@stbrigidsps.maghera.ni.sch.uk
          Safeguarding Team:           Ursula O’ Hanlon (Designated Teacher for Child Protection),

      Foireann Slánchumhaidthe    Múinteoir Clare Burns (Deputy Designated Teacher for Child Protection)
                 Goretti Mc Kenna   Board of Governor Child Protection
Dear Parents / A Thuismitheoirí / Caomhnóirí,

Term 3 has begun in St. Brigid’s/Bunscoil Naomh Bríd and promises to be as busy as ever! Our P7/R7 pupils enjoyed 3 beautiful Confirmation ceremonies and were a credit to our school and your families. We wish them God’s blessings as they all embark on the next part of their life’s journey. We also thank Fr Doherty for funding our retreat to Lough Derg to help us prepare for Confirmation/Cóineartú. The children really enjoyed their day out and were highly praised by the course facilitators for the way in which they engaged with them throughout the day. Thank you to Mrs Russell, Mrs Downey and Múinteoir Laurene for all your hard work in preparation for the sacrament. Bishop Donal Mc Keown remarked afterwards on how well informed and prepared the Confirmandi were.  A huge thanks to the school choir so well prepared by Mrs Downey; they really enhanced the Cóineartú in St. Patrick’s Church, Glen. The children in Primary 4/Rang 4 will receive their First Holy communion so the staff and pupils will be working hard towards these very important dates in our school year. The annual standardised tests will also be undertaken in May and the children have all been asked to revise and prepare well, in order to do their best. We all wish them well. School trips are being finalised and Sports Day is drawing closer too so there is much to be done. 
If you have any concerns or queries about your child’s progress or welfare, please do not hesitate to contact me at the school.  If you have any comments or suggestions, feel free to share them with us.
Le Dea Ghuí

Ursula O’ Hanlon
[image: image3.jpg]



Suíomh Gréasáin na Scoile / School Website 

      https://www.stbrigidspstirkane.com
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Altóir na Bealtaine / May Altar

Throughout the month of May, we would like the children to bring in some flowers and religious artefacts related to Our Lady for our May altar. 

First Holy Communion/ An Chéad Chomaoineach
The children in Primary 4/Rang 4 will receive the Sacrament of First Communion on:

· Saturday 25th May 2024 at St Mary’s Chapel, Maghera for Bunscoil Naomh Bríd pupils 

· Saturday 1st June at 11am for Children from Maghera parish in St Mary’s Church Maghera

· Saturday 1st June at 2pm for pupils from Granaghan parish in St. John’s Church Swatragh
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Teisteanna Deireadh Bliana / End of Year Tests  

The end of year tests are scheduled for Tuesday 7th May and will run until Friday 24th May 2024.  In order for these tests to run smoothly we expect FULL ATTENDANCE during these testing weeks.

It would be very much appreciated if all appointments or visits are scheduled outside of this period.
School Nurse Visit/ Cuairt ó Bhanaltra na Scoile
The annual visit will take place on Tuesday 14th May-Thursday 16th May. Appointments will be sent out to all P1/R1 children soon. 
.
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 Legion of Mary

Tuesday 14th May. 

The Legion of Mary group will meet again with the pupils of R5 and P5 and with P4/R4 on Thursday 16th May at 11am in the assembly hall. 

We thank Kathleen and Anne for their sincere efforts to enhance the understanding of the bible stories to our pupils. The children always enjoy the talks and answer out very well.           
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 Imeachtaí Spóirt / Sporting Fixtures
Wednesday 17th May   Camogie Championship at Ballinascreen 

Wednesday 22nd May  Boys’ Football Championship at Glen pitch.

Ádh Mór Oraibh!

Sports’ Day /  Lá Spóirt 2024

Weather permitting, we aim to hold our Annual Sports’ Day on Wednesday 12th June 2024 at Slaughtneil GAA pitch. In the event of the weather not going our way we will endeavour to run the sports’ Day off on the next dry day. 
D.E.L.T.A Parenting Programme
[image: image9.wmf]DELTA is a programme designed to help parents to Develop Early Listening and Talking Abilities. It is aimed at children from 0-4 but we extend a warm welcome to our P1/2/R1/2 parents as well.  The programme will run for 4 weeks and will be held on Wednesday evenings at 7pm in the school hall. Each week will have a different focus and have a different guest speaker:

· Reading and counting with your child  Wed 15th May
· Positive Parenting  Wed 22nd May
· Healthy Lifestyles  Wed 29th May
· Play  Wed 5th June
Depending on the availability of the speakers, the order of these sessions/workshops may change but the date and time will remain the same.

The programme offers a chance for parents to come together for a chat and each night will be packed with ideas for you to help your child get ready for school in simple but practical terms. There will be a pack for all participants at the end of the 4-week course.
I cannot stress enough the importance of children “being ready for school”. I have been involved in the delivery of this parenting course for many years and the feedback from everyone is only ever positive. I would encourage everyone to come along and meet and greet other parents, share stories, listen to the talks and take home the many and useful practical ideas from the sessions and workshops. 

Please encourage anyone you feel would benefit from the programme even if their children are not school age yet and especially those first-time parents who are not yet in our school database. This course is open to everyone, and all are welcome! 
Signing Pupils out Early/ Ag fágáil na scoile go luath.
Pupils who leave school early for any reason must be signed out by a parent/guardian using the sign out slips at the reception. The slip must be handed in to the office for record keeping and the secretary. We ask for you full support for these procedures which are in place to safeguard all children.
Nótaí Neamhláithreacht / Absence Notes

If your child is off school, they must bring in a note for the class record. The EWO (Education Welfare Officer) will visit the school to check attendance and will request notes to correspond with days missed. 
We ask you to comply with this request as we in turn have to provide the information to the EA. 
Assembly for R2 / Tionól R2
 Rang 2 pupils will be staging their class assembly under the direction of Múinteoir Clare Burns on Friday 24th May at 10.00am. All parents/guardians/grandparents are welcome to attend. Light refreshments will be served afterwards in the assembly hall. 
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Nut Free School

St. Brigid’s Primary School/Bunscoil Naomh Bríd Tír Chiana is a nut free school.  No food containing any trace of nuts or nut essences are allowed in the school. (Nutella, Peanut Butter etc.) 
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Oilteacht Rothaíocht / Cycling Proficiency for P7/R7 pupils/ 
The cycling proficiency lessons have begun for P7/R7 pupils. The programme will be carried out by Múinteoir Laurene R7, Mrs Russell P5/6/7 and Múinteoir Sinead R5. The first lesson will introduce the pupils in P7/R7 to the theory of road safety. Lessons will run for 5/6 weeks approximately. All children participating will need to have a roadworthy bicycle, helmet and working bell.
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Swimming Lessons/ Ranganna Snámha                                                                                                                                                                                                            Swimming lessons have begun for the pupils from R6. They will run for 9 weeks at a cost of £27. Please send the money into Helena as soon as possible. 

Thank you. 
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Feis Charn Tóchair
Our school has entered 2 choirs for the Feis this year. We ask as many children as possible to get involved. These choirs will be made up of R1-3/P1-3 Cór Sóisearach and R4-7/P4-7 Cór Sinsearach We are working hard at school to prepare the choirs and hope that all will enjoy the valuable and positive experience.
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School Trips . Turais Scoile
R7/P7 will enjoy a day out at Oak Fire Tree top Adventure Park on 5th June 24. An action-packed day has been planned and we know they’ll enjoy every minute of it because there is something for everyone!
The teachers in all other classes are planning their end of year trips and more information will follow shortly.
Forthcoming Events/Dates for the Diary / Dátaí do do Dhialann
May Holidays

Monday 6th May (Bank holiday)  
Monday 27th May (Bank Holiday)
The Big Clean Up!

We hope to have a day devoted to cleaning up all around our school. We are asking anyone who can spare an hour or 2 on Saturday 8th June to help us get the outside of our school looking as well as we can. If anyone has a power washer available, we would really appreciate the lend of it…. And someone to operate it!! If you feel you could be part of the team, please make contact with your child’s class teacher to let them know, specifying morning/afternoon availability. We will then get a list of jobs ready for both sessions. There will be a lunch provided. 
Table Quiz

We are going to host a table quiz to raise money for our school fund. The quiz will be in the assembly hall on Friday 7th June at 7:30pm and we look forward to seeing as many of you as possible on the night. 

